
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Appendix 
Correspondence 



  

GARFO ESA Section 7 consultation form submitted to 
NMFS.  



  



  



  



  



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



  



 



 



  



  



  



  



  



  



  



  



 



  



 



 



 

As required by Section 305 (b)(4)(B) of the Magnuson 
Stevens Fishery Conservation and Management Act, 
a detailed written response to the EFH Conservation 
Recommendations is provided below, dated 20 June 
2020. 



 



  



 



  

USACE scoping letters submitted to natural resource 
agencies. 



  



 



 



  



  



  



 

USACE letters providing notice to the availability of 
the draft Environmental Assessment, requested 
review and comment.  



  



  



 



 



 



  



  



  



  



  



  



  



  



  



  



  



  



  



  



  



 



  



  



  



  



  



  



  



  



  



  



  



 



  



  





 

As noted in the EA, there will be no dredged 
material placed on the beach and no construction 
activities impacting Green Acres parkland. For 
future placements, dredged material from the 
inlet navigation channel will be periodically placed 
in the natural sediment system in 10 to 20 ft MLW 
with no direct impacts to parkland.  All potential 
future sediment releases will occur in the 
nearshore between the inlet and Harvey Cedars, 
as described in the EA.  See Figure 1. 



  



 

The Phase 1 construction activities that fall 
under the Section 1122 program and evaluated 
in this report include dredging and in-water 
placement. Phase 2 activities are a separate 
dredging and placement operation in a 
different location, also included under the 
Section 1122 authority, and will be evaluated in 
a separate NEPA document.  Phase 1 will be 
completed in late summer 2020 and Phase 2 
has not been developed to date. 

The USEPA classification has been corrected in 
the Final EA. 



  

As noted in the EA, maintenance dredging is exempt 
from the General Conformity Applicability Analysis.    
The proposed placement/disposal location is located 
approximately 3 miles south along the Atlantic Ocean 
from the historical placement site in the Atlantic Ocean 
just outside of the inlet.  Placement activities are part of 
the maintenance dredging operation and do not require 
the use of any additional land-based equipment typical 
of a beach nourishment project, such as dozers, trucks, 
or booster pumps. The additional emissions from the 
dredge to travel 3 miles were determined to be minimal 
for a dredging and placement operation approximately 
10 days in length. 



  

USACE will avoid dredging and placement operations 
during the recommended time restriction.  At any future 
time under emergency conditions or mission critical 
assignments for the navigation channel, if dredging is 
required during this period due to safety concerns or 
east coast scheduling requirements, USACE will 
reinitiate coordination with NJDEP.   
 
 



  



 

USACE will schedule maintenance dredging operations 
outside of the recommended March 1 – June 30 
herring migration period. 



 



 



  



 

The monitoring plan will be provided to NJDEP 
prior to initiation of the project. 
 
No in-water work will occur in the inlet between 
March 1 and June 30.  



 



  



 


